
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome New Members 
Ellie Gray 

 
Test Co-ordinator is Sue Fleming.   

Please contact Sue (email sge3@taspc.com.au or phone 
0417 487 431) for any information on tests that can be 

achieved through pony club. 
 
 

September Rally Morning Tea Roster 
    Bailey, Baker, Bomford, Roff 

 
 

 

AGM/Committee Positions 
The AGM will be held at the September rally (Sunday 16th September).  All 

committee positions will become vacant.  Please consider taking on one of 

the committee roles.  Remember ñmany hands make light workò.  Position 

descriptions are listed over page. 

 

2012/2013 Membership 
Please let Heather Richardson, Treasurer (heather@financialone.com.au) 

know asap if you do not intend re-joining Pony Club this PC 
year.  Annual insurance and PCAT fees are due by 1st July and H&D Subs 

are due now. 
 

2011 / 2012 
Committee 

 
DC 

Erin Hunn 
 

President 
Phil Monty 

 
Vice President 
Jennifer Briggs 

 
Treasurer 

Heather Richardson 
 

Secretary 
Cathy Amos 

 
General Committee 

Kim Sly, Tony Baker, Ali 
Lewis, 

 
Rally Co-ordinators 
Viv Lawson, Melissa 

Curtain, Cheryle Armstrong 
 

Membership Co-ordinator 
Sue-Ellen Bomford 

 
Test Co-ordinator 

Sue Fleming 
 

Newsletter 
Ngaire Young 

 
Canteen 

Fiona Johnson &  
Tanya Monty 

 
Riders Reps 

Georgia Fleming, Steff 
Lewis. 

 

 

NEXT RALLY ï 16
th

 September 
 

Rally Bookings:  Please phone or email Melissa Curtain the Sunday prior to the rally 
day:  djma1@bigpond.net.au or 0400 607 556.  A reminder that if you have booked 

in for rally but canôt come, please ring/text Erin or Mel. 
 

mailto:sge3@taspc.com.au
mailto:heather@financialone.com.au


 
 

Wanted for Games 
We need 2 litre ice cream containers and round dishwashing bottles.  

 
 

Rally Uniform 
Fawn, navy or green jodhpurs with no clashing coloured "sticky bums", club polo top, striped club 

rugby top, approved riding boots and approved headgear.  Associate members only may wear long 
boots. Gaiters/Leggings/chapettes are acceptable providing they are the same colour as the boots.  
Quilted saddle blankets (green) are fine for rally, but official competitions require the woollen saddle 

blanket.  Saddle blankets are available from Rowland Park Saddleworld. 
 
 

Gear Check 
Riders/Parents are asked to check gear (especially leathers and girth points) before next rally and 
replace/repair where necessary. There has been some contention over gear checking in particular 

the width of stirrup irons. After much research the correct width is 1 finger minimum gap between the 
foot and the iron not 2.  Gear should also be clean. 

 
Ear Rings are to be removed if anything other than studs or small sleepers.  Safety Vests are 

recommended for SJ and XC lessons. 
 

Please bring along any uniform that you would like to sell at next rally. 
 
 
 

Smoking at TEC 
A new legislation states that smoking is not permitted on any sporting grounds.  Please abide by 

these rules. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Did you know that we have our own Website. Have a look at the latest photos and news from ours and other 
clubs. Go to www.hobart.pcat.org.au 

 
 

Check out the Website for heaps of photos taken this season:  www.fetlockphotos.com.au  

CLEAN UP YOUR YARD 
It is your responsibility to clean up after your horse at the end of the day.  Please also hang up 
ŎƘŀƛƴǎ ǎƻ ǘƘŜȅ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǊǳǎǘΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ƴƻǘƛŎŜ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ƭŜŀǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ȅŀǊŘ ƛƴ ŀ ƳŜǎǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜƳƛƴŘ ǘƘŜƳ 
of their responsibility.  Reminder also that manure is NOT to be placed around trees. 



 

Well as winter ends we start to gear up for a busy season ahead and hope that the 

Ǌŀƛƴ ŜƴŘǎ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ŎŀƴŎŜƭ ŀƴȅ ƳƻǊŜ ǊŀƭƭƛŜǎ J. 

 

I would like to say a very big thanks to all who made our recent Awards Night such a great success, a 

special thanks to Georgia Fleming and Steph Lewis for their hard work. It was fantastic to see so many 

people be able to attend and I hope that you all enjoyed. Congratulations to all who won club awards 

(listed in the newsletter), represented the club throughout the year and completed efficiency tests. 

Thanks also to the Carmichael Family who came along and donated a new club award, they were 

members of the club back at its old grounds Milford, near five mile beach. 

 

Unfortunately due to the wet weather we wereƴΩǘ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ƻǳǊ Ǌŀƭƭȅ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜǊŜŦƻǊŜ ƻǳǊ !Da 

ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ƘŜƭŘΣ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǿ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ wŀƭƭȅΣ ǎƻ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ƛǘΩs not too late to get your 

nomination in for the committee J. 

 

As I said we are now fast approaching the competition season. Brighton ODE is the first ODE for the 

year and is on the 2nd {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊΦ wŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ŎƻƳǇŜǘŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ h59Ωǎ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 

required to provide a jump steward for the day. The other competition that is just around the corner 

is the Royal Hobart Show and we will see teams of three and games teams practicing over the next 

couple of months.  

 

I would like to farewell the Bakers and Claire Warren who have been long serving club members who 

are going to be greatly missed from our club. We wish them all the best for their futures and ask you 

not to be strangers and pop in if you are in the area. Thank you for all the hard work, time and effort 

you have given the club over a number of years. 

 

Cheers 

 

Erin  



 

Rally Attendance (rider who attends the most rallies) 
Alice Paterson, Megan Amos and Jemma Curtain 

 
Senior Improver 
Georgia Fleming 

 
Junior Improver 
Jemma Curtain 

 
aƛƭŦƻǊŘ !ǿŀǊŘ όŀ Ǉƻƴȅ ŎƭǳōōŜǊ ǿƘƻ ǎƘƻǿǎ άǘǊǳŜ ƘŜŀǊǘέ ŦƻǊ Ǉƻƴȅ ŎƭǳōΦ ! 
good all rounder, who is a happy little vegemite, participates well, tries 

hard and participates in service to club and is under 15)  
Olivia Lawson 

 
Encouragement Award  

(rider under 10 years who has shown improvement  
in the last twelve months) 

Laura Monty and Blake Young 
 

Levithian Award (awarded by Fleur Dewhurst) 
 Georgia Sly 

 
Oliver Hardy Award (awarded by the Carmichael Family) 

Tessa Amos 
 

Junior Achiever (based on performances in the last twelve months)  
Olivia Lawson 

 
Senior Achiever (based on performances in the last twelve months) 

Mykaela Briggs 
 

 



 

 

 
 

District Commissioner (DC) 
Informs, supports, consults and co-ordinates sub-committee coordinators. 

Gives out notices at rallies 

Attends monthly zone meetings 

Attends PCAT quarterly meetings 

Informs/liaison with Patron 

Makes final decisions, resolves disputes and deals with complaints 

Signatory for cheques 
 
 

President 
Chairs committee and AGM meetings 

ñFigureheadò role 

Can share DCôs tasks 

Signatory for cheques 
 
 

Secretary/Public Officer 
Takes minutes at meetings 

Incoming & outgoing correspondence ï in consultation with DC or appropriate 
coordinator 

Puts notices in paper or other publicity 

Signatory for cheques 
 
 

Treasurer 
Keeps accounts 

Receives money at rallies/events 

Provides monthly financial statements 

Arranges audit of accounts 

Writes submissions in consultation with DC 

Writes orders and keeps cheque book 

Signatory for cheques 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Rally Coordinator 
Plan rallies 

Liaise with chief instructor over instruction needs/group composition 

Book instructors for rally 

Organize gear checkers 

Ensure log books are filled in 

Liaise with riders representatives 
 
 
 

Certificate Test Coordinator 
Inform riders and parents about tests 

Keep track of riders eligibility for tests and test levels 

Organize tests in liaison with Southern Zone test coordinator 

Liaison with rally coordinator 

Ensure that riderôs performance records are kept up to date and signed 
 
 

Canteen Coordinator 
Organizing catering for rallies and other events including roster of helpers, shopping 

for supplies, pricing of food 

Arrange for gas bottles to be filled 

Help coordinate social and/or fundraising events 
 
 

Membership Officer 
Handle membership enquiries and admission in consultation with DC 

Book visitors into rally 

Maintain membership list in consultation with Treasurer 

Maintain stocks of orientation folder for new members 
 
 

Newsletter Coordinator 
Production and distribution of monthly newsletter 

 
 

Other Positions (not currently filled) 
ü Grounds & Safety Coordinator 
ü Supplies/Equipment Coordinator 
ü Events and Teams Coordinator 

 

Hobart & Districts Pony & Riding Club Inc. 



Committee Member Nomination Form 

 

Nominee:______________________________________________________________________________________   

 

Committee Position: _____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Nominator signature/ name:_______________________________________    Date ________________________ 

 

Seconded by Signature/name: _____________________________________    Date ________________________ 

 

Nominee signature: ______________________________________________        Date ________________________ 

 

This form needs to be forwarded to the Public Officer no later than 10 days prior to the AGM. 

 

" ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

 

 

 

Childs Show Jackets/Joddies/Saddle 

¶ 1 x Navy self stripe Show Jacket with red collar and cuffs ï fit approx. 4yo $120 

¶ 1 x Navy with bold red collar and cuffs ï fit approx. 6-7yo $120 

¶ Navy Jodz 55cm Show helmet $100 

¶ Childs Buckskin size 4 long leg show joddies, 1 x Mango colour, 1 x Banana colour 
(fit slim 6yo) Sticky bums $40 

¶ 16inch Wintec Pro $300 
 

Phone 0418 308 949 
 
 

*** 
 



  



  


